Dear Parent/Guardian,

Greetings! I am excited to let you know about a hands-on science program your child will be participating in this school year. Your child's class will be a part of an environmental education program called the XYZ  Program through an organization called KIDS for the BAY. KIDS for the BAY teaches environmental education to kindergarten through fifth grade classes in Contra Costa and Alameda Counties.

The focus of the XYZ Program is for children to learn about their local environment and issues that affect them and their community. This program engages students with their watershed through many hands-on activities, visual aides, and a neighborhood clean-up. Lessons support the Next Generation Science Standards.

In the Storm Drain Rangers Program a KIDS for the BAY Instructor will be teaching four Classroom Lessons in your student’s classroom and leading a Schoolwide Assembly. During these lessons, students will learn about their local watershed and topics including the San Francisco Bay, storm drains, trash and waste reduction, and water conservation.
In the Watershed Action Program a KIDS for the BAY Instructor will be teaching four Classroom Lessons in your student’s classroom and leading an Environmental Action Project. There will also be a special Field Trip to a creek, bay or ocean habitat. 

During the Field Trip, your child will connect with nature, use scientific equipment, explore their local watershed, and record their observations in a scientific journal.

Examples of Action Projects include: taking action to conserve fresh water, learning about ocean acidification and pledging to reduce carbon emissions, planting creek-side plants, giving a Safe Bay Fishing and Cooking Presentation to families and friends, and cleaning up trash from school neighborhoods as well as creek, bay and ocean habitats.

In the Watershed Rangers Program a KIDS for the BAY Instructor will be teaching a three-hour workshop in your student’s classroom. Students will learn about topics including the San Francisco Bay, storm drains, trash and waste reduction, and water conservation.
Classes will also participate in an Action Project. Examples of Action Projects include: caring for our watershed Field Trip, creating a Zero Waste Class Event, and a Five Rs presentation to a buddy class. 
An essential component of the XYZ  Program is community involvement. We would love for parents to be aware of what their children are learning, and get involved! We invite you to participate in all parts of the program. In addition, your child may bring home assignments to complete with a family member. Please assist and engage your child in these activities. Your participation will enrich their learning experience. Please contact your child's teacher to find out more about the program and how to get involved.

We are looking forward to meeting you!

Sincerely,
KIDS for the BAY Staff    
